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CONFIDENTIAL DOCUMENT                  
 
SCOTTISH GYMNASTICS  
 
MINUTES OF TECHNICAL COMMITTEE MEETING HELD ON THURSDAY 25TH 
MARCH 2021 
VIA VIDEO CONFERENCE (TEAMS CALL) 
 
 
PRESENT  (AY)  Andy Youl                      (Chair) 

(NY)  Nicky Youl                     (Competition Coordinator) 
(TF)  Tracey Findlay               (Judging Coordinator) 
(FF)   Fiona Fyfe                     (Pathway Coordinator) 

APOLOGIES  

IN ATTENDANCE (WP)  Wendy Purdie                (Performance Manager, Non-Olympic) 
(JM)   Jenna Munro                  (Education Programme Manager) 
(BH)   Becky Harris                  (Events Manager) 
(LG)   Lara Gregson                 (Head of Operations) 
 

 
 
ITEM AGENDA ITEM/DISCUSSION 

1 WELCOME AND APOLOGIES 

 AY welcomed all members into the meeting.   

2 NOTIFICATION OF CONFLICTS OF INTEREST 

  

3 GENERAL UPDATE & MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING 

  
Becky circulated the 2022 events for Scottish Events.  
 
Pat Wade has now changed to January 2022.   
 
Scottish NDP Championship dates have been changed to the 19th & 20th 
March 2022.  
 
BG Score update is ongoing.   
 
TF & JM have caught up regarding register and judge CPD.  
 
Introduction to judging courses are full so SG wait to hear new dates 
before doing a push on social media.  
 
Application from Lynsey Ritchie for the Acrobatic TC.  Discussion has led 
to offering her the opportunity to shadow Nicky’s role as competition 
coordinator over the next few events.  LG & AY explained the role and the 
commitments required in terms of time and experience.  Lynsey is 
confident to take up the opportunity.  
 
Tumbling TC sending a questionnaire around their clubs to try and gain 
some feedback as to ways in which they can communicate and what 
interactions their members are looking for.  Suggestion that the Acro TC 
consider a similar format. 
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LG suggested having a working group across the acrobatic community and 
look at ways in which the TC can support and how the clubs can support 
and help to inform future work.  

 
 

 ACTION: 
 
LG to put together a draft proposal to AY before communicating with 
Lynsey. 
 
LG to send over the sample questionnaire used by tumble for the Acro TC 
to consider. 
 
Acro TC consider a working group across the across the acro community.   
 

4 PERFORMANCE PATHWAY UPDATE 
 

  
Programme Update 
WP drafted new programme to reflect fair opportunities for those selected 
and to new potential partnerships and circulated this to both FF and Ian 
Said.  
 
Video call to be arranged between WP, IS and FF to discuss in further 
detail and fine-tune the document and content.  
 
It is difficult to define any dates for future activity in person at the present 
time.  SG is awaiting an update from Sportscotland to allow the details of 
events, camps and training to be further explored and programmed. 
 
 
Brilliant Basics.   
Some great videos shared on social media to support Acrobatic training 
for clubs, coaches and gymnasts.  Huge thanks to gymnast, Maisie, for her 
input; she has offered a huge amount in terms of content to support the 
programme.  SG and noticed a lot of interaction with the likes, shares and 
comments.  Further content can be presented once club activity resumes 
however there are another few areas still to share for at home/online 
training.   
 
 
Trials for World Age Group 
3 partnerships from Scotland invited to trial on the 24th & 25th April (WP & 
WG Acrobay and WG Dynamic).  There has been little to no luck with the 
athlete definition to allow partnerships to train in Scotland.  BG have 
granted a travel exemption for the partnerships and coaches to travel to 
South Tyneside to allow them to train out with Scotland.  SG is currently in 
process of applying for the travel permits through the SG safeguarding 
team.  It is anticipated the partnerships will train from WB 29th March and 
proceed to trials.  The exemption is through the elite exemption across the 
UK and the specifics behind this have been dealt with DOC and James (BG) 
directly.  The partnerships will have to adhere to the BG guidance whilst 
training at South Tyneside.  This is the best and only solution to allow the 
partnerships to be able to proceed with training in preparation for the 
trails.  Coaches and gymnasts will have to OPT IN to be a part of this 
programme.   
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AY asked the question about the East Kilbride senior trio to be able to 
travel to allow them to train.  The current circumstances are specific to 
those that are eligible for trial.  Any partnerships out with this, at present, 
are unable to obtain exemption.  The decisions have come through Toshko 
and BG with SG supporting the needs on these requests. 
 
 
Europeans 
Trials for Europeans to be hosted at neutral venue 31st July – 1 st August.     
 
NY raised the difficulty for partnerships with gymnasts aged 18+ years.  
There is still no update on dates for this to happen as yet.  WP stated that 
SG should receive an update within the next week from Sportscotland.  
The anticipation is that this could happen a lot sooner.  There has been a 
huge amount of pushing from SG to support athlete’s aged 18+ over.   Ian 
has also offered, when restrictions allow, to have the senior trio train at 
South Tyneside each weekend and to help when he is up in Scotland.  
Noted that this is still a tight turnaround but a little more optimistic and 
manageable. 
 
 
Return to Training Guidance 
This will be reissued once dates are more certain for return.  
 

 ACTION: 
 
WP, FF & IS to meet WB 5th April to further discuss 2021/22 programmes.  
 

5 COMPETITION/ EVENTS UPDATE 
 
Working Hours 
BH returning from the 7th April for 1  day a week until further notice and 
based on working needs.  There is a possibility to increase working time in 
advance of the event if required.  
 
 
October Event Dates & Needs 
2nd & 3rd October 2021 was originally scheduled for the beginner’s 
competition however there is the potential to hold the prelims for NDP 
Championships.  This could also include the FIG Tournament.  
 
NDP British closes on the 8th October.  NY suggests that BG extend the 
closing date for the NDP Championships.   
 
SG indicates that there will be no funding support for kit or representative 
events.  Kit remains the same so those that have it can re use it or new kit 
can be purchased.  There will be no subsidized entries or kit.  TC/SG to 
ensure this is communicated beforehand to clubs in advance of the event.  
 
 
Jumblies 2021 
The Jumblies are planned to go ahead as expected at the present time.   
 
 
Age Group Rules 2021 
NY asked the question regarding age group age rules for 2021 and whether 
or not this will remain for the whole of the year.  SG will need to amend 
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age groups for Scottish events dependant upon what BG propose for the 
British Championships in November.   
 
BH and LG yet to discuss the communications and how this will happen for 
panels/SG.  Looking to make more efficient for communications between 
clubs, TC and SG.   
 
NY raised the question around how correspondence should go to clubs.  
Sometimes this can go to committees and not the relevant persons 
connected to the event.  NY requesting that perhaps we can put together a 
coaching list for clubs to ensure relevant correspondence goes to the right 
person?   
 
Scottish Invitational 2022 
Date to go ahead.  AY suggests reaching out to clubs out with Scotland 
regarding interest in attending.  
 
TF raised that there may be issues with judges and tariffs with the pat 
wade back to back.  TC to consider for how the competition could run and 
possibility of managing tariffs.   Suggestions included engaging other 
National or Brevet judges.  It was also noted that for 2022 the Invitational 
perhaps only offers up to 11-16.  Further discussion to be had in due 
course.  
 
 
Virtual Event 
Draft proposal put together by FF, NY & TF.  Looking at opportunities that 
could be created to allow beginner and lower grades to phase back to 
competition.  Another meeting to take place after SG & TC to firm up 
details.  
 

 ACTION 
 
BH to follow up with BG regarding closing date for British NDP 
Championships (8th Oct).  SG could give BG numbers but we may not have 
names straight away if the Scottish prelims are hosted on the 2nd & 3rd 
October. 
 
BH to get in touch with BG for clarification for both FIG and NDP age 
group rules and whether or not these will be the same for the remainder 
for 2021 (originally was just 1 st half of year).  
 
BH & LG to continue discussions on correspondence between TC and clubs 
and help ensure that all TC are aligned in terms of how they correspond 
with clubs and the different necessary mailing lists.   
 
FF to circulate the draft proposal for the virtual competition to SG and TC 
members to feedback on.  Another meeting to be arranged for Thursday 1 st 
April to discuss in more detail and revise the proposal.  
 
BH to discuss with Iona regarding timescales for downloading and editing 
videos 
 
Can NY make contact with the clubs regarding the virtual event and to 
obtain a note of interest?  BH to check with LG regarding correspondence 
around the event.   
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BH to check with Jamie Bowie around costs for other similar events 
(debate around if there is a charge and what would be a reasonable 
amount to charge). 
 

6 JUDGE DEVELOPMENT 
 
Online Education - Videos 
JM obtaining videos from BG to support judge CPD in the coming months.  
 
Suggested time frame around April and then a further one later down the 
line.   
  
Videos to be placed on to the absorb platform.  JM indicated she could 
collate the notes, scores etc and then will be able to pull that together for 
the CPD.  There will be a total of 20 routines with scores in Execution (x10) 
and Artistry (x10).  
 
JM noted that there could be an opportunity to edit onto the videos with 
the comments/live breakdown/notes.  This will be lot more than we have 
had before and a great step forward with the judge CPD.   
 
BG also looking to do some judge CPD and will keep JM in the loop and 
should there be anything different that can be used in addition then this 
can be shared with the TC for uptake.   
 
TF asked what is the best format to allow the judges to watch the videos 
and have the opportunity to feedback/discuss together.  Conclusion is that 
teams might be worth using.  Core panel to be arranged to judge the 
routines and produce scores.  TF to organise in due course.   
 

 ACTION 
 
TF to reach out and select a panel of judges for the BG videos to support 
the judging CPD.  
 
JM will be in touch shortly to confirm once the videos are ready.  
 

7 COACH DEVELOPMENT 
 
FF reached out to Jay at SG regarding coach CPD and development.  Jay 
indicated there was nothing specific at the moment however he would like 
to have something marked in the calendar for an acro specific CPD.  This 
could be online if needed and is dependant upon the needs of the acro 
coaches.   
 
There is also budget for discipline specific symposium with anticipated 
delivery in December.  Further details of this to be obtained. 
 
TC to consider any topics/themes that would be beneficial to the coaches 
and then FF can work alongside Jay to support the development of this.  
We could also use the questionnaire suggested by LG to pose coach 
development opportunities.  Potential to reach out to clubs once they 
return to indoor training.  
 

 ACTION 
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FF to consider questions for clubs regarding coach CPD and work to have 
this circulated. 
 
FF to draft proposal for coach development and further explore what is 
anticipated with the symposium.  
 

8 COMMUNICATION PLAN 
 
Pending 
 

 ACTION 
 

9 AOB 
 
No AOB 
 

10 DATE OF NEXT MEETING 

 Interim Meeting – Virtual Event 
Thursday 1st April, 6.30pm  
 
TC Meeting 
Thursday 20th May, 6.30pm  

 
 


